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Hello March! Spring is almost here. 
 
Spring cannot be seen with our eyes, but we can feel it approaching 
from the fact that the temperature is getting warmer, spring flowers are 
blooming and many other things. 
 
In this world, there are things that can be seen and things that cannot be 
seen. For example, we can see buildings, cars, televisions, and people. 
But we cannot see our heart, love, trust, and warmth. The Nembutsu 
that comes out of our mouths is also invisible to the eye. It is said that 
the Buddha appeared in the form of a voice. 
 
In Gobunsho, Rennyo Shonin mentions the Nembutsu and Shinran 
Shonin's teachings. It describes the importance of reciting the Nembutsu 
with a feeling of gratitude, realizing that instead of trying to reach 
enlightenment on your own, you can only reach it through the power of Amida Buddha. 
 
March is a good opportunity to remember Rennyo Shonin because his date of death is March 25, 1499. When I 
saw this picture of him, I remembered that there was something black on the side of his face. It looked like an 
unshaven part of his beard. The story behind this picture is an interesting one that I'd like to share with you. 
 
It is said that Rennyo Shonin did not shave his beard himself every day. He had his disciples shave it for him. 
However, since Rennyo Shonin was constantly reciting the Nembutsu with his mouth, the disciples had to be very 
careful when they shaved his beard. There were no electric razors and no T-shaped razors like there are today. If 
the disciples made the slightest mistake, they would cut his face. His disciples were cautious, so one day he asked 
Rennyo Shonin,” Would you please stop reciting the Nembutsu while I shave?'' In response, Rennyo Shonin 
seems to have replied, "This is not me reciting the Nembutsu, but my mouth is reciting it on its own due to Amida 
Buddha's work. Therefore, there is nothing I can do about it.'' Since there was nothing that could be done, the 
disciple continued to shave Rennyo Shonen's beard carefully every day.  
 
To convey this story, the pictures of Rennyo Shonen that we place on the altars depicts his beard unshaven on his 
cheek. 
 



 

 

 
The answer to last month's quiz was "A panda." 

When the kanji "熊", which means bear, and "猫", which means cat combine, it means a panda. 

 
The next quiz 

There are two choices: Oyasumi and Ohayou. Which is the morning greeting? 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
In Gassho, 
Rev. Noritaka Imada                                               
If you need to contact Rev. Imada, you can email him at: imadabca@gmail.com 
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Join us for Sunday Service 
 

Spring Ohigan, March Shotsuki and 

Family Service  

Sunday, March 10, 2024 at 10 a.m. 
 

Rennyo Shonin Memorial and 

Family Service  
Sunday, March 25, 2024 at 10 a.m. 

 

Officiant: Rev. Noritaka Imada 

 
 

Following the March 10th service, there will be a light lunch following the church 

service and so in order to prepare enough for everyone, we ask that you please rsvp 

to florinbuddhist@gmail.com.  Thank you!! 

 
**The front gates may be locked 15 minutes after the start of scheduled services and/or activities.  Thank you.  

 
In the event of a change, we will post the updates on our website, Facebook page and send out a message to our email list.    
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Buddhist Church of Florin 

Governing Board Meeting Highlights 

February 8, 2024 

1. Orei guidelines for use of facilities multipurpose room, kitchen, gym, etc., by members or non-members 

have been updated and approved by BCF. 

2. 2024 Membership dues are due now. Please submit your form and payment (form in this newsletter). 

Thanks to those that have already completed their membership renewal. 

3. Each month a different toban Group provides greeters for the services that month.  It’s a great way for 

everyone to get to know each other. Group 1 will provide greeters for March services. Please be generous 

with your time when your Group Director-at-Large contacts you. And if you want to volunteer, contact 

your toban Group Director-at-Large. Group 1: Tyson Fong (tysonfong11@gmail.com, Elizabeth Fujii 

(eefujii@gmail.com). Group 2: Joy Okamoto (jokamoto64@hotmail.com), Peggy Okabayashi 

(sachieokaba@gmail.com). Group 3: Jan Takeuchi (jktakeuchi51@gmail.com), Walter Menda 

(wmenda@pacbell.net). Don’t know your Group?  Contact Margie Sunahara (mjsunahara@att.net). 

4. Thank you to Ginny Syphax for the generous donation of postage stamps for newsletter and administrative 

uses! 

5. Improvements to BCF website are continuing. The BCA program that would have provided assistance was 

found to be too restrictive, thus this project will move forward with BCF volunteers. If you would like to 

help or have expertise in web development, contact Jan Takeuchi (jktakeuchi51@att.net) or Tyson Fong 

(tysonfong11@gmail.com). 

6. The gym floor is expected to be resurfaced in March. The job will include the addition of pickleball court 

lines to the existing basketball and volleyball court lines. 

7. Maintenance continues in the main building: Floors will be stripped and waxed. Carpets cleaned in hondo 

and carpets cleaned and repaired in the main building. 

8. Tables in gym have been replaced with new ones donated by BWA. New chairs for the multipurpose room 

have been ordered. 
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